Further information required ref 214107
My apologise for not replying sooner but I have been considering the alternative you suggest to downgrade my licence application to PPL. Obviously this vastly reduce privileges when all I wanted to do was revalidate the FI rating component of my current UK CPL. I understand that administrative changes are in process requiring the imposition of EASA licences and that the issue of a new CPL under EASA requires, as it does under CAA, a current Class1 medical. 
I am advised to ask you to please let me know the clause of law which states that changeovers to the EASA licence are on the basis of a new issue only (and not that of an applicant’s current status). In the circumstances, a decision to apply the requirements pertaining to the issue of a new CPL to a changeover of administration of my current CPL, would appear to be discriminatory as it effectively enforces a revocation of privileges. 
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Dear Mr Scott-Morgan

Thank you for your recent licensing application.　 
Your application has now been assessed and I can confirm that we are unable to process your application any further until you have met the following licence requirements:-


You currently only hold a Class 2 medical on our system. Please note we are unable to issue an EASA CPL until you have a current Class 1 medical. Alternatively you can opt to be issued with an EASA PPL. Please confirm whether you wish to be issued with an EASA PPL or alternatively whether you will renew your Class 1 medical in order for us to issue the EASA CPL. If you opt to be issued with an EASA PPL the fee is only £65 so we would require a new cheque, alternatively you can complete the payment form attached with card details.
 All required documentation can be submitted by return email for my attention.

You are required to comply with the above outstanding requirements within a period of 30 working days, from the date of this email, otherwise your application will be cancelled, personal items returned and a fee for the initial assessment will be charged, which is currently at £108 as per our scheme of charges. We will also charge a CAA refund Policy fee of £25.00. This information is available on our website at www.caa.co.uk/ors5. 

Customers are required to comply with all licence requirements before applying for a licensing service. Your application will be held in our pending section for the above period.

Should the initial cost of the entire application be less than the assessment fee, then the full fee will be considered as the cancellation charge and you will not be entitled to a refund.

Please note that on receipt of your outstanding documentation, Personnel Licensing will endeavour to process your application within 10 working days. 

If you have any queries relating to this letter, please do not hesitate to contact our Customer Service Team on 
For other licensing information, please visit our web site at www.caa.co.uk/pld.

 

Yours Sincerely　
Melanie Prangle
Licensing Assessment Assistant (On Secondement to OpEx)

Licensing Assessment
Civil Aviation Authority
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